

THE GOOD NEWS OF

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

Marshalltown, lowa 641-753-5929

Volume 83, No. 2 February 28, 2018

The Purpose Statement for the First Presbyterian Church of Marshalltown

- G Growing in Christ through worship.
- R Reaching out in fellowship.
- A Affirming faith through discipleship.
- C Caring for the lost through evangelism.
- E Embracing others in mission and *ministry*.

March Memory Verse

"The angel said to the women, 'Do not be afraid, for I know that you are looking for Jesus, who was crucified. He is not here; He has risen, just as He said. Come and see the place where He lay."

Matthew 28:5-6

2018 Lenten Breakfasts



Attending the Lenten breakfast is a great opportunity for us as Christians to give a united message about the salvation that has been given to all through the sacrifice of our Lord and

Savior, Jesus Christ.

Breakfast will be served at 6:30 a.m. followed by a Lenten message by lay people. The host congregations are asked to complete the event by 7:15 a.m. The suggested theme is "Amazing Grace."

Remaining host churches for 2018 include:

March 7, St. Henry Catholic Church

221 W. Olive Street

March 14, Central Christian Church 300 W. Main Street

March 21, First Friends Church

2409 S. 6th Street March 28, Elim Lutheran Church

302 W. Church Street

We invite all in our community, especially our church members. Everyone is encouraged to attend.



Once again, we will dress the chancel for Easter. You may sponsor one or more of the approximately 40 Easter Lilies wrapped in gold foil that will be on display. **The cost of each**

plant is \$11.50. You may pick up your plant any time after the 9:00 worship service Easter morning. You might take your plant to someone who you think would enjoy receiving it.

Please return this form to the church office with your check by Sunday, March 25, 2018.

Check one:	in memory of	in honor of
Given by:		

HOC Soup Luncheon



HOC Soup Luncheon The House of Compassion will be having a fundraiser, a **Soup Bowl Lunch on Sunday, March 11, from** 11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. at St. Henry's Catholic Church, 221 W. Olive Street, Marshalltown.

The cost is \$10 per person or \$25

for families of 3 or more (pay at the door).

Enjoy homemade soups and keep the handmade bowls crafted by Marshalltown High School pottery students. You will be supporting both the students and the House of Compassion. Plan to attend!

Dispelling the Darkness

On Good Friday, many churches hold a Tenebrae worship service. Tenebrae (Latin for "darkness" or "shadows") is an ancient Christian tradition that re-creates the emotions of Jesus' Passion and death. The Sanctuary gradually grows darker. A strepitus (Latin for "loud noise") may signify the closing of Jesus' tomb. As the service concludes, a Christ candle stands alone on the altar, reminding worshipers that victory is coming on Easter morning.

When Scottish missionary Peter Milne died in 1924, the thankful people he'd served in the South Pacific inscribed this message on his headstone: "When he came, there was no light; when he died, there was no darkness."

Death's darkness couldn't conquer Jesus, the light of the world, so it does not conquer us. "The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome it" (John 1:5, ESV).



The Hymn Sings will resume Sunday, March 18, at 5:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.

Refreshments will follow the program.

Church Women United will meet Friday, March 2, for World Day of Prayer.

Financial Report for JAN.

January 2018	Actual
Total Receipts	\$37,302.00
Budget	43,307.00
Total Expenses	\$53,825.00
Budget	55,063.00
Year to Date:	
Total Receipts	\$37,302.00
Budget	43,307.00
Difference	(6,005.00)
Total Expenses Budget Difference	(\$53,825.00) (55,063.00) 1,238.00

General Assembly Statistical Financial Report 2017

Receipts:

Regular Contributions - \$434,984
Capital Building Fund - \$15,445
Investment Income - \$805
Bequests - \$0
Other Income - \$20,891
Subsidy or Aid (Mission Grants) - \$12,000
Total \$484,125

Expenditures:

Local Program - \$336,126
Local Mission (organizations within city or county, i.e. Emergency Food Box - \$22,730
Capital Expenditures - \$36,096
Investments Expenditures - \$0
Per Capita Apportionments - \$11,754
Validated Mission (organizations approved by General Assembly (GA), i.e. One Great Hour of Sharing, The Turks or the Adams) - \$14,336
Other Mission (organizations outside our county not approved by GA, i.e. Jonathan's House or MorningStar Missions) - \$64,623
Total

PWC News



Elizabeth Circle will meet Thursday, March 8, at 1:30 p.m. in the Lower Lounge. They will study lesson 9, "A Prayer of Joy."

Sarah Circle will meet Tuesday, March 20, at 9:15 a.m. in the Lower

Lounge.

PWC-CT will meet Tuesday, March 6, at 1:00 p.m. in the Lower Lounge.

Wednesday Club

Wednesday Club began on February 21, with 34 children registered and nine youth helpers! "Family" is our theme this spring. Our earthly families are unique gifts from God, but nobody's is perfect. The children will be learning how they can be adopted into God's family.

We need people to provide and serve snacks & beverages, ride the bus, help with crafts and games, and pray for the children. Please talk with Michelle Wilkinson or check out the sign-up sheet on the clipboard and see how you can be a part of this exciting ministry.

Thank you to Matt Broshar, Jackie Hughes, Garry Rottink, Heather Rottink, Nancy VanWyk, Cindy Wise, and Phyllis Wubben; youth helpers Winner Banissan, Jordan Blue, Arion Hancock, Saxon Hancock, Caroline Kauffman, Carissa King, Marta Bowa, Haley Reed, and James Reed. Jackie, Abra Banissan and Barb McBride provided snack. Matt was our bus driver, and Cindy and Nancy were bus riders. Kari Hancock picked up our youth helpers from Miller.

---Michelle Wilkinson, CE Coordinator

Sunday School

Sunday school learned about Jesus' baptism and His temptation in the desert last month. They



have started their lessons on the Lord's Prayer and the Lord's Supper. On

February 11, the classes visited Accura Care Center (formerly Hawkeye) and sang for a large group of residents and friends of our church. Pastor Tom gave us a list of people to be sure to say hello to, and one of the women was so happy to be thought of. She reminded us that we are all the church.

Thank you to our preschool helpers **Barb Hawkins and Barb McBride**. Thank you to **Chad Pietig** for driving the bus when the Sunday school children visited Accura Care Center.

2018 VBS



Mark your calendars! VBS will be June 24-28. We will be Shipwrecked and our castaways will learn that Jesus rescues us from our loneliness and worry. He rescues us when we struggle and when we do wrong. Be looking

for opportunities to get involved in this fun, exciting week.

Awesome Presbys

Awesome Presbys were busy once again this month. They met once and, after finishing their



business, had a grand time on the fresh snow pile in the parking lot. The following week, they helped at Sweetheart Banquet, decorating, setting

tables, and even cleaning up. Those cool rose napkins? Yep, folded by the Awesome Presbys!

Awesome Presbys will meet at 2:00 on Sunday, March 11, and serve at the House of Compassion on March 15.

---Michelle Wilkinson, CE Coordinator

Summer Camp

Camp registration is now open!

Why go to camp? Here's what some First Pres campers have to say:

"I think we should go to camp because it is a wonderful experience of God." – Eva

"Kids should go to camp BECAUSE IT'S AWESOME!" – Thomas

And parents like sending their kids to camp, too: "Kids are free to be themselves and learn about God. It is intense, in depth teaching, and a way to experience the greater church." - Jon

"Camp allows kids to have fun, make new friends, and grow in their faith and as people." - Lee "Camp is a great way for kids to see that they are not the only Christian kids out there -- that living a Christian life isn't something that just MY family does. They make friends with kids they can keep in contact with all year and return the next. Camp is shown to be a pivotal point in many believer's lives. It gives kids the opportunity to turn off all the electronics and hear God speak to them through study wrapped in fun activities and nature. It is a safe place to learn some independence while being away from home but in a supportive environment." – Valerie

With testimonials like these, who wouldn't want their children to attend camp?

Information on 2018 camp offerings for children and families is available on the church website www.fpcmarshalltown.org or on the Lakeshore Center at Okoboji website.

http://www.lakeshorecenteratokoboji.org/SummerCamps/Overview.aspx

There is information and a brochure on Michelle's door, as well. We want children to have this faith-building experience, so camperships are available to all. See Michelle for more information and a brochure.

---Michelle Wilkinson, CE Coordinator

God Sightings



The ice is getting thin, and spring is around the corner. Here are some of the God Sightings from VBS last summer. Where have you seen Him today?

Aunt Sue being better,

group member was happy when she left, job going well, pretty fireworks, delicious food at VBS, bunny in back yard, Mother Nature, helped mom carry stuff, someone singing, electricity, the Red Cross, invited friends to VBS, helping someone who fell down.

Sun-Dried Tomato Vinaigrette (Dressing from Sweetheart Banquet)

2 sun-dried tomato halves

1 1/2 T balsamic vinegar

1 ½ T red-wine vinegar

½ garlic clove, minced & mashed to a paste with ½ t. salt

1/3 c. olive oil

1 T minced, fresh basil leaves

In a saucepan, simmer the sun-dried tomatoes in 2-inches of water for 3 minutes, or until they are tender, drain them & mince them. In a bowl, whisk together the tomatoes, the vinegars, and the garlic paste, add the oil in a stream, whisking, and whisk the vinaigrette until it is emulsified. Stir in the basil.

Can be prepared in 45 minutes or less.

(Epicurious.com recipe.)

Luke's Ministry Sinusitis

Sinusitis is an inflammation or swelling of the tissue lining the sinuses. Healthy sinuses are filled with air, but when they become blocked and filled with fluid, germs can grow and cause an infection. Situations that can cause sinus blockage include:

- 1. The common cold
- 2. Allergic Rhinitis swelling of the lining of the nose
- 3. Nasal Polyps small growths in the lining of the nose
- 4. Deviated Septum which is a shift in the nasal cavity, often due to a broken nose

Please see your physician as sinusitis can be miserable, and there are numerous medications to treat and cure this problem.



The **Emergency Food Box** would like to say *THANK YOU* for all the support they have received from First Presbyterian Church. All food items are donated or purchased from

the money contributed.

Food items or monetary (check/cash) donations may be brought to the EFB (109 S. 3rd St.) any weekday afternoon, 1:30-4:30. Please make checks payable to: *Emergency Food Box*. Our mailing address is: *EFB, P.O. Box 391, Marshalltown, IA 50158*. Donated funds are used to buy food items from the Food Bank of lowa and locally.

The Emergency Food Box is currently in need of the following food items: canned tomatoes, canned corn, canned green beans, canned fruit, peanut butter, chicken noodle and tomato soup, spaghetti, and cereal. (Please check the expiration dates to make sure the food items are not outdated.)

We are always looking for Food Box volunteers. We have many different types of opportunities that are available, and we are very flexible in arranging times to fit your schedule! Contact Edith Podhajsky, 752-5342.



To my friends at First Presbyterian Church. Many thanks for your lovely cards on my 96th birthday. The 38 years of membership in your church were very special years for me. I

cherish the friendship of many fine Christians during those years. Yours in Christ.

--- Dorothy Hillis

Thank you to my Deacons, Harlan & Marcia Quick, for the beautiful bouquet of flowers.

---Mary Lovig

Thank you so much for all the lovely cards I received on my birthday. The messages really up-lifted me and made my birthday very special.

--- Mavis Gray



our faithful workers at the House of Compassion during the month of February: Matt Broshar, Marta Bowa, Shirley Egli, Mike Gerbo,

Ed Jackson, Valerie King, Natalia Peng, Estelle Perkins, Carolyn Wilkinson, Lee, Michelle & Thomas Wilkinson and Barb Wollam.



Thank you to all who attended our Sweetheart Banquet. I am always amazed at what the students and volunteers can

accomplish in one day. It is always a blessed time, and a great opportunity for our students to minister to the adults of the congregation.

For those of you who missed the reveal, we are taking our mission team to Madison, Wisconsin. The decision was unanimous by the group and I feel was truly spirit led. This is the first year at this site with Next Step Ministries who we have partnered with for five-years now. A major reason we chose Madison was the focus on relational ministry. Rather than construction, which we have done in the past, we will be partnering with local churches and non-profits to minister to the homeless and those in crisis situations. Our hope is to learn and experience ministry opportunities that we can potentially bring back to Marshalltown.

Here is an excerpt from the welcome packet that explains a bit of this:

"Our local mission work focuses on the Badger Prairie Needs Network, Joining Forces for Families, Domestic Abuse Intervention Services, Thanksgiving baskets, Christmas presents for local children, and Homeless shelter meals. We have developed a partnership with Sugar Creek Elementary School, which is located right next to our church.

We have provided clothing items for students, meals and snacks for teachers, and are having regular communication with the principal about how we can continue to work together. We recently started a Community Closet to provide clothing and personal care items for students in need. We recently purchased a bowling alley to repurpose as our mission outpost for Christ. Sorry, there are no lanes left, but we are excited about what God is doing in and through our ministries."

If you would like to support the trip, would consider going, or would like more information about the trip, please contact me. Thank you for financial, and prayer support, we sure appreciate it!

Jon Rottink



Here is one of the recipes we used at the Sweetheart Banquet. The dough required only a brief knead, and to shape, we patted it

into a round loaf. Brush melted butter on the hot loaf after it is baked.

Brown Soda Bread

2 c. (10 oz.) all-purpose flour 1 ½ c. (8 ¼ oz.) whole-wheat flour ½ c. (1 ½ oz.) toasted wheat germ

1 ½ t. salt

1 t. baking powder

1 t. baking soda

1 3/4 c. (14 oz.) buttermilk

3 T sugar

3 T unsalted butter, melted

Adjust oven rack to lower-middle position and heat oven to 400 degrees. Line baking sheet with parchment paper. Whisk all-purpose flour, whole-wheat flour, wheat germ, salt, baking powder and baking soda together in a large bowl. Whisk buttermilk, sugar, & 2 T melted butter in second bowl until sugar has dissolved.

Using a rubber spatula, gently fold buttermilk mixture into flour mixture, scraping up dry flour from bottom of bowl, until dough starts to form, and no dry flour remains.

Transfer dough to lightly floured counter and knead by hand until cohesive mass forms, about 30 seconds. Pat dough into a 7-inch round loaf and transfer to prepared sheet.

Using a sharp paring knife or single-edge razor blade, make two 5-inch-long, ¼-inch deep slashes with swift fluid motion along top of the loaf to form a cross.

Bake loaf until golden brown and skewer inserted in center comes out clean, 45 to 50 minutes, rotating sheet halfway through baking.

Transfer loaf to wire rack and brush with remaining melted butter. Let cool completely, about 3 hours, before serving.

Variations for Brown Soda Bread, use currants and caraway seeds. Stir 1 cup of dried currants and 1 tablespoon of caraway seeds into flour mixture in step 1.

From "Bread Illustrated."

Pastor Rich

FEBRUARY SESSION ACTIONS

The Stated Session meeting of First Presbyterian Church, Marshalltown, met in the Lower Lounge Tuesday, February 20, 2018.

Moderator Rev. Dr. Richard A. King opened the Session meeting at 7:05 p.m., and Pat Kremer presented the devotions and opening prayer.

Motion prevailed to approve the January 16, 2018 minutes as written.

Pastors and staff reports were presented.

Finances: Matt Broshar presented the Financial and Investments reports. Giving in January was lower than most months, but about even with the last three year's giving in January. We've signed up for a PayPal account, so people can make donations using the "Donate" tab on the church website. All of the Per Capita Apportionments were paid in January, so expenses were high this month. Money from the Mission grants should be paid out in March of this year.

Mission/Evangelism: Matt Broshar reported they are helping a member of the church get a computer to help her get her degree. The Local Option Benevolence money will be distributed soon. The group got an update on Jonathan's House and the WellSpring Water ministry.

Worship & Music: Communion—157 on Jan. 7, and 155 on Feb. 4. No other report.

Christian Education: Kyle Young reported that Graduation Recognition Sunday will be May 20. The Awesome Presbys continue to focus on daily Bible reading. VBS is scheduled for June 24-28, 2018, and the theme is "Shipwrecked, Rescued by Jesus." The Sweetheart Banquet was held Saturday, February 17. Fall Wednesday Club was discussed as the Marshalltown School District plans to eliminate early out days on Wednesday afternoons. The spring session of Wednesday Club will start on February 21 and go through April 15.

A & P: Doug Butler reported that a 2017 fiscal year finance review will be provided by an outside accountant after the tax season concludes. A group from the church will review the 2016 fiscal year finances. The committee reviewed the Mission Study process with the new committee members. They agreed it was important to educate the congregation on the final Study Summary, as done earlier with the electronic survey results. The next step is to educate Session on the data and begin organizing and planning at a Special Session meeting in March. Roger Anders will announce the general plan to the Congregation. Mike Gerbo will attend the National Fellowship meeting for awareness and report to Session.

Membership & Involvement: Darrell Meyer reported that he wants to get this committee more involved, and it usually meets the first Tuesday of each month.

Property: Julie Lynch reported that a furnace has been replaced in the Gathering Place, and the furnace in the nursery was repaired. The committee discussed getting additional security cameras in the church. The north and northwest doors are locked each Sunday at 9:15 a.m. for security reasons. Marshalltown police will do a facility review and

come do a security training for the church. Rich King reported that they need a chairperson for the Property Committee.

Stewardship: No report. **Nominations:** No report.

Other Business: The expenditures report for the General Assembly statistical report should be put in the newsletter (see on pg. 2).

Rich King adjourned the meeting with prayer.

Newsletter deadline with, <u>APRIL 2018</u> information is due <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>MARCH 20, 2018 for anyone wanting to submit an article.</u>

Members in mission making a difference.
GOOD NEWS from First Presbyterian Church is published monthly. Deadline for the following issue is published in the calendar. Comments and contributions are welcome.
Church office phone: 641-753-5929
Web Site www.fpcmarshalltown.org
Email Church at church@fpcmarshalltown.org
Pastor at rich@fpcmarshalltown.org
Pastoral Care Minister at tom@fpcmarshalltown.org
Youth & Families Director at jrottink@hotmail.com
Christian Education Director at michelle.firstpres@gmail.com

Reminder:

March 2—World Day of Prayer

March 4—Third Sunday in Lent

March 11—Daylight Saving Time Begins

March 11—Fourth Sunday in Lent

March 18—Fifth Sunday in Lent

March 20—First day of spring

March 20—Deacons

March 20—SESSION

March 25—Palm/Passion Sunday

March 21-31—Holy Week

March 29—Maundy Thursday

March 30—Good Friday



March 2018 Birthday/Prayer Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
				1 Joe Holubar	2	3 Dela Eklou Marlene Hall Ron Kauffman
4 Eva Dommer	5 Rhonda Buzbee	6 Charlotte "Hoke" Farr Arion Hancock Dick Ploeger	7 Floyd Jury	8 Jessica Broshar- Severa	9	Joe Ludley Koffi Tengue
11 Adam & John Johnson Memphis Reed	12 Don Feld	13	14 Henry Johnson	15 Carolyn Bell Rich Lange	16 Brian Bacon Blessing Banissan	17 Isaiah Rottink
18	19 Elizabeth Schrum Georgia Smith Jack Stickfort	20 Chad Tiller	21	22 Carolann Ballenger	23 LaVerne Paul	24 Don Smith
25 Scott Johnson Derek Peng	26	27 Chris Nason	28 Marcia Quick	29	30	31 Roger Schoell Lillian Tovar

	March 4	March 11	March 18		March 25	
Worship Leader		William II	waren 10		water 20	
_	Jan Faber	Carissa King	Roger Anders	;	Nancy VanWyk	
Greeters 9:00		<i>8</i>	. 8			
Fellowship Hosts		Dick & Barb McBr	ide Kurt Lynch			
Cup Washers		Dick & Barb McBr	•	1	Darrell Meyer	
Nursery	Deb Williams &	Abra Banissan &	Joan Gerbo &	:	Abra Banissan &	&
·	Winner Banissan	Winner Banissan			Winner Banissa	n
Deacons	.Roger & Donita Ande	ers Bonnie Grimmius &	& Jerry & Lyn F	Rakowicz	Sue Bryant & M	largaret Fehrle
		Linda Kauffman				
Donuts	Mike & Joan Gerbo	G. & S. Brown	Roger & Don	ita Anders	Harlan & Marci	a Quick
Flowers	G. & S. Brown				Roger & Donita	Anders
Ushers	FIRST SUNDAY	SECOND SUNDAY	THIRD SUNDA	Y FOU	URTH SUNDAY	FIFTH SUNDAY
Team Captain	Terry Buzbee	Brenda Severson	Roger & Karen	Schoell Jo	on Rottink	Dick & Barb McBride
	Hank Bradbury	Donita Anders	Pat & Mary Hen	nming Y	outh	Doug & Karen Bacon
	Ed Jackson	Roger Anders	Ron & Linda Ka	uffman		Doris & Orlyn Langenbau
	Harlan Quick	Stan & Nancy VanW	Vyk			Steve Strand
	Larry Schrum	Barb Vovos				Jerry Rakowicz
	Don Turbiville					
Usher Alternates <u>in a</u>	alphabetical (9:00 a.m.	– All Year)				
Bonnie Bradbury	Craig Henze	Dennis Ostrem	Marcia Quick	Yasuyo S	mith	
Roger Bristley	Pat Kremer	Tracy Ostrem	Jerry Schaudt	Barb Vov	os	
Doug Butler	Doris Langenbau	LaVern Paul	Brenda Severson	Dale Wed	gwood	
Jim Grimmius	Orlyn Langenbau	Harlan Quick	Don Smith			

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH MARCH 2018

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
				1 8:30 am Flapjacks 12:00p Oasis 12:00p Pastor's Prayer Group	9:30 a.m. Church Women United – World Day of Prayer	3
4 9 a Worship/Communion 10:00a Gathering/ Fellowship Time 10:15 a.m. SS – All ages	5:30 p.m. Missions 6:30 p.m. W & M 7:30 p.m. CE 7:30 p.m. Property	9:00a.m. Staff Meeting 11:00a Presbytery @ Cedar Falls 1:00p PWC-CT in LL 6:30 p.m. M & I	7 6:30a Lenten Brkfst. @St. Henry Catholic Church 9:00a Quilters – LL 2:00p Wed. Club - GP 6:15p Confirmation 6:30 p.m. Youth 101 6:30 p.m. Bells 7:30 p.m. Choir 8:30 p.m. Praise Team	8 8:30 am Flapjacks 12:00p.m. Oasis 12:00p Pastor's Prayer Group 1:30 p.m. Elizabeth Circle – Lower Lounge	9	10 Turn clocks ahead one hour for Daylight Saving Time
11 Daylight Saving Time Begins 9:00 a.m. Worship/Choir 10:00a Gathering/ Fellowship Time 10:15 a.m. SS - All ages 2:00p Awesome Presbys	5:00 p.m. Girl Scout Troop Meeting - GP	13 5:00 p.m. A & P	14 6:30a Lenten Brkfst. @Central Christian Church No Wednesday Club 6:15p Confirmation 6:30 p.m. Youth 101 6:30 p.m. Bells 7:30 p.m. Choir 8:30 p.m. Praise Team	15 8:30 am Flapjacks 12:00p Oasis 12p Pastor's Prayer Grp. HOC Volunteers	16	17 St. Patrick's Day 10:30 a.m. Bridal Shower for Alaina Severson - LL
18 9:00 a.m. Worship/Bells 10:05a Gathering/ Fellowship Time 10:15 a.m. SS – All ages 5:00 p.m. Hymn Sing	19 President's Day 5:00p Finance & Stewardship	20 Newsletter Articles are Due 9:00a Staff Meeting 9:15 a.m. Sarah Cr. in LL 6:00 p.m. Deacons 7:00 p.m. Session	21 6:30a Lenten Brkfst. @First Friends Church 2:00p Wed. Club - GP 6:15p Confirmation 6:30 p.m. Youth 101 6:30 p.m. Bells 7:30 p.m. Choir 8:30 p.m. Praise Team	8:30 am Flapjacks 12:00p Oasis 12p Pastor's Prayer Grp.	23	24
9:00 a.m. Worship/Choir 10:05a Gathering/ Fellowship Time 10:15 a.m. Sunday School – All ages 2:00p Awesome Presbys	5:00 p.m. Girl Scout Troop Meeting - GP	27	28 6:30a Lenten Brkfst. @Elim Lutheran Church 2:00p Wed. Club - GP 6:15p Confirmation 6:30 p.m. Youth 101 6:30 p.m. Bells 7:30 p.m. Choir 8:30 p.m. Praise Team	8:30 am Flapjacks 12:00p.m. Oasis 12:00p Pastor's Prayer Group	30	31